From: Brendan Keenan >

Sent: Friday, June 9, 2023 12:41 PM

To: ECE-Aarhus-Compliance <aarhus.compliance@un.org>; Fiona Marshall >
Cc: 'Fred Logue' <_>; Brian Batt >

Subject: PRE/ACCC/C/2023/199 (Ireland)

Dear Ms Marshall,

| wish to inform you that Ireland is content not to make an oral statement regarding the admissibility
of PRE/ACCC/C/2023/199 at the open session of the 79" meeting of the Compliance Committee on
13™ June.

However, we will be in attendance remotely at the open sessions on both the 13" and on the 16™ to
answer any questions that the Committee might have in relation to this matter.

Without prejudice to the rights of Ireland to respond in due course to both the communication and,
insofar as necessary, the Communicant’s statement on preliminary admissibility, all of which rights
are reserved, we wish also to inform you that we will not be challenging the admissibility of the
Communication.

We will respond, in due course, under the Committee's procedures, to all of the issues raised in the
Communication and the Communicant’s statement of admissibility.

It is denied that Ireland is not in compliance with Articles 1, 3(1), 4(8) and 9(4) of the Convention.
Best wishes,

Brendan Keenan
National Focal Point

Brendan Keenan | Aarhus Unit
An Roinn Comhshaoil, Aeraide agus Cumarsaide

Department of Environment, Climate and Communications
Bothar an Bhaile Nua, Loch Garman, Y35 AP90
Newtown Road, Wexford, Y35 AP90

Eire

Ireland

-
brendan.keena





